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www.maumeevalleygrowers.com  

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

- MINUTES -

Thursday – February 09, 2017
NOON
Palmer Energy Company – Conference Room
 
President Jill Bench called the meeting to order at 12:07 pm.   
Board Attendees (10):   J. Bench, J. Perlaky, R. Keefe, J. Creque, A. Schenk, J. Miller, I. Hoen, B. Hoen, Wade Smith, K. Bunge and Eric Stallkamp.  J. Boldt, A. Schenk and D. Bettinger were excused.  Walt Krueger was absent.   
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORTS
President Report – No report
Vice-President Report – No report
Secretary Report – Accepted minutes from last meeting.
Treasurer’s Report – Joe Perlaky reported as of 1-31-17 we had a checkbook balance of $54,807.87 with A/R totaling $1,050.00.  There was no grant financial activity.  The committee approved the report.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT
· There was a short Val Pak discussion regarding coupon use in April.  Joe will contact Lou Serin.

· PowerPoint slide showing current and potential MVGA membership structural considerations including food as a separate division.  Some discussion, no decision necessary at this time.

· MVGA’s non-profit status was renewed with Ohio’s Secretary of State.  Good for 5 years.

· MVGA’s trademark and other IP needs to be renewed by 02-13-17.  Joe will handle this.  Good for 10 years.

· There has been no response by any member wanting to attend the bi-annual Advocacy Day in Columbus.
· We are still in need of one Board of Director member.

· A small PA system was purchased for use at MVGA events.

· 2016 Taxes and audit was completed (passed around).
· Joe attend the Ohio Means Jobs in Findlay to help support potential migrant hiring in NW Ohio in partnership with this state agency. There are tax credits available for targeted groups.
· MVGA working to assist in the placement of The Andersons’s garden center employees.

· We have had two meetings with Gus Mancy regarding the restaurant association.  Potential food program connection. Possible grant assistance.

COMMITTEE REPORTS
Business Committee:

· Jeff Creque is still in discussions with A.M. Leonard toward possible incentivizing hand tool costs to MVGA members. He is also pursuing other similar programs.

· The Monrovia and North Branch Programs are doing great. Many thanks to those two companies for partnering with us!

· The status of the food hub grant was discussed at length.  See below.

· Other funding sources for the food hub are being explored for 2018.

· Possible collaboration with OSU Extension on GAP training.

· Further reconciliation of activities and essential stakeholders will continue in near term.

· Joe attended a site visit to Sirna and Son’s main offices in Ravenna, Ohio last week.  Twelve members of their sales staff were present including some of the Sirna family members.  Azoti also had representatives there. The future looks promising regarding Increased volume and variety opportunities.

· 1-2 months until hub program starts up, again.   i.e. until we have product.

· Grower GAP certification becoming critical.  Training must start soon. Cannot delay until 2018. There is a grower-farmer meeting scheduled on 02-15-17 to discuss next steps.

· OSU extension coordinating GAP (and Group GAP) instruction for ultimate USDA certification.

· Joe distributed our current market pricing. Sirna's prices in 2016 were used as a guideline.

· Year 1 goals met:  


· Establish a software system that allows for 24/7 ordering.

· Move and cell product

· More access to chef's in 2017 especially with more volume and variety available.

· Sirna pleasantly surprised with connection to Fresh Thyme. Thanks to Rep. Kaptur's office for contact lead. Fresh Thyme operates 51 stores in the Midwest, 79 expected the end of 2017.

· MVGA shares some embedded risks...need more growers in Winter.

· More sales meetings to occur in March with Sirna, Fresh Thyme and others.

· Will need to expand p/u window to include 2 days per week.

· MVGA needs to establish a logistics solution to Norwalk and Ravenna, Ohio.
· Wade Smith presented branding/merchandising proposal.  The Board approved new MVGA food logo.
· Food labeling is in design stage. Can include Ohio Proud logo.  UPC code needed by MVGA 

· Negotiating price with other packaging/labeling companies.

· Joe authorized to shift dollars to marketing for addition packaging purchases.

· Discussions related to messaging, buy local…both food and flowers.
· East Jordan expressing a strong interest in our recyclable plastics.

Education/Events Committee:
· Retail Roundtable at Creque's scheduled on March 09.
Marketing Committee:

· Adding "click-through" widget to Facebook page and NW Ohio advertising promo’s.

· MVGA to purchase Facebook ads and pushes. Truly effective and cost-neutral.

· Limiting coupons for this season. Buzz Book has been published.

· Eight (8) Fixer-Upper home improvement shows on CW.  Nine (9) growers committed for this season.

· Toledo Zoo will represent our donation program in 2017.

Scholarship Committee:

· New scholarship letters and distribution list available. Looking to promote further.

NEW BUSINESS

· PRO Home show seeking donations for OSU, Master Gardener group. (call Ralph Keefe)

A motion to adjourn at 1:15 pm was made by Jeff Creque, Kim Bunge seconded.
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Next Board meeting:  Thursday, April 13 at Palmer Energy (5577 Airport Hwy.) at Noon

